
From: Carol Eber   
Sent: Sunday, February 26, 2023 2:56 PM 
To: Ervin, Olivia <oervin@cityofpetaluma.org> 
Subject: Scott Ranch Park Extension and Limited Housing Project 
 
---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL 
SYSTEM.---  
To the Members of the Petaluma City Council: 
The Scott Ranch Plan will provide greater accessibility to Helen Putnam Regional Park, including 
disability access. The pandemic has brought increased use of this park which continues today. Expansion 
of the park is a benefit to our community. Sonoma County Regional Parks will protect the wildlife and 
habitat and preserve the Red Barn on the land dedicated to the park.  
Vote YES on the Scott Ranch Plan! 
 
Sincerely, 
Carol Eber 
 
Carol Eber 

 
 

 
Petaluma  
 




